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 June 2023 newsletter 
 JUNE CLUB HOURS: 8:00 AM to 10:00 PM  . The restrooms close at 9:45, pool and 
 spa close at 9:55PM, Court lights off at 9:55PM. All to exit the club by 10:00PM. 
 Club hours are subject to change.  Club Manager:  Wayne Blum,  manager@highcountrywest.com 

 President’s Message  Kent Stone  , Board  President 

 Planning for the annual  High Country West Picnic  is taking place. It will be on  Saturday June 24  . This 
 event has always been well received and been a great opportunity to visit with and meet your neighbors. 
 Hopefully the “May Gray” will be gone and not replaced with the “June Gloom”. If you would like to 
 volunteer to help out for this event, please contact our manager, Wayne Blum, to see how you can help. 
 There has been a recent spate of home break-ins in the area. Keeping your home secured can help deter 
 burglaries. Also, if you see suspicious vehicles, report them to the police department. A description of the car 
 and license plate can be helpful. You can also pay attention to suspicious activity at your neighbors’ homes 
 to help reduce criminal activity. This year we received one candidate application to serve on the High 
 Country West Board. Thank you to Kimberly Plumb for volunteering for another two year term. She has been 
 a great asset to the board. Since there was only one applicant, we will not need to have an election. 

 JOIN OUR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING Wednesday, June 14 at 6:30pm at the club. 
 The agenda will be posted several days before the meeting on the website and on the bulletin board. 

 Annual Dues Increase effective JULY 1, 2023, Going  to  $117.00 Per Month 
 —----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Save the Date  Summer Camp Out July 22-23, 2023 
 Registration begins July 6 and space is limited. 
 —----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Street Sweeping Friday June 16  PLEASE TRY AND PARK  OFF STREET ON THIS DAY 
 The third Friday of even numbered months the City provides street 
 sweeping.  During the April sweeping many streets were only partially done 
 with many cars parked on the street in front of houses with empty driveways. 
 A little extra effort will go a long way to help the community benefit from the 
 6 times a year the city sweeps the streets in our neighborhood. 
 PLEASE TRY AND PARK OFF STREET ON JUNE 16. 
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 .  High Country West 2023 Annual Picnic Early Check  In 
 Picnic “early check in” is available at the office starting JUNE 1. Save time 
 and avoid the line by checking in ahead at the office. You may still check in 
 at the picnic itself, however early registration is preferred.  (Skip the Line) 
 One adult from the home will “check in” for your family. Only the Member (or 
 renter who has use of the club facilities) and the immediate family living in 
 the home may secure wristbands & food tickets. We will confirm your 
 contact information (telephone, email…) is current. Don’t lose your 
 wristbands! Replacement (lost) wristbands & tickets will have a fee of $5 
 per person to replace them. 

 *PICNIC VOLUNTEERS NEEDED*    email:  manager@highcountrywest.com 

 Architectural Committee  : 
 APPROVAL PROCESS  : As previously reported in this space, the Architectural Committee is using a 
 software application to manage several recurring tasks which increase efficiency and reduce costs. 
 Applications to update or modify your property can be routed for Committee review electronically, which 
 expedites many approvals. As a result,  the Architectural Committee has reduced in person meetings to 
 one on the first Wednesday of each month  . Committee Members arrive at 6 pm to review pending matters 
 and community members are welcome to appear at 6:30 pm if they wish to attend. 
 YARDS  : All the recent rain has made a huge impact on the years of drought but is also contributing to 
 such a variety of plentiful weeds! Kudos to all the residents working diligently to eradicate all those 
 weeds. The Committee is in the process of conducting a thorough survey of the community. The focus 
 will be on weed abatement, excessive mold/dirt on stucco, and storage in front yards (trash cans/recycle 
 bins, construction/landscaping materials, discarded items, etc.) Please take a few minutes to survey your 
 property and residence and address any shortcomings.  The Architectural Guidelines are available online: 
 https://www.highcountrywest.com/wp-content/uploads/Architectural-Guidelines-June-2021.pdf 

 June 2023  SUNRISE  SUNSET 
 June 1  5:41 am  7:51 pm 

 June 30  5:44 am  8:00 pm 
 High Country West, 16003 Turtleback Rd, San Diego, CA 92127 
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